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29 September 2021 
 
 
Matt Brown 
fyi-request-16225-9cbd5e80@requests.fyi.org.nz 
 

REF: IR-01-21-23305 
 
Dear Matt 
 
I refer to your Official Information Act 1982 (OIA) request dated 27 July 2021 for 
information relating to Automatic Number Plate Recognition (ANPR) cameras. 
 
I can provide the following response to your questions. 
 
 

The number of ANPR cameras in-use or accessible (e.g. capable of 
generating a notification to NZ Police) by the NZ Police at the current 
time? 

 
Police currently owns 18 mobile ANPR cameras that are deployed in vehicles. In 
addition, Police receives notifications from networks of third-party cameras. 
Police does not hold data on the number of ANPR cameras owned or operated 
by third-party networks. 
 

 
A copy of the applicable Police operational polices (or equivalent 
documents) covering the criteria or situations in which ANPR cameras are 
judged suitable for use, and/or are prohibited from use. 

 
The current Police manual for the operation of the ANPR devices which are 
possessed/operated by the New Zealand Police is enclosed. Please see 
attachment ‘Automated Number Plate Recognition.pdf. This manual is 
undergoing a review and update process which will involve consultation with the 
Office of the Privacy Commissioner. 
 

 
A copy of the Privacy Impact Assessment (or equivalent documents) 
covering NZ Police use of ANPR technology. 

 
A Privacy Impact Assessment (PIA) was completed in August 2017. The full 
document is withheld under section 9(2)(g)(i) of the OIA, to maintain the effective 
conduct of public affairs through the free and frank expression of opinions by or 
between or to Ministers of the Crown or members of an organisation or officers 
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Police National Headquarters (Auckland) Harlech House, 482 Great South Road, 

Otahuhu, Auckland, CX 10018 

 

and employees of any public service agency or organisation in the course of their 
duty. However, the executive summary of this PIA can be provided and you will 
find a copy enclosed. Please note information from this document has been 
withheld under section 9(2)(g)(i) of the OIA. 
 
I trust this response is of use to you. You have the right, under section 28(3) of 
the OIA, to ask the Ombudsman to review my decision if you are not satisfied 
with the way I have responded to your request. 
 
  

Yours sincerely 
 

 
 
 
D.C. LYNCH 
Detective Superintendent 
New Zealand Police 
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